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DECEMBER 22, 2009 
 
 

PARTICIPANTS: 
Jerry Wickham, ACEH 
Peter McIntyre, AEI Consultants 
Gowri Kowtha, Stratus, 
Scott Bittinger, Stratus 
Chuck Miller, Moller Investments 
 
 
There was no formal agenda for the meeting.  The topic of the meeting was the soil vapor 
sampling results and site-specific cleanup objectives:  Stratus presented a “MEMO,” to 
facilitate discussion of the site.  The Memo (attached) contained three remedial 
approaches. 
 

1) Jerry Wickham discussed comparing the soil vapor results for 4 feet bgs with a 
subslab screening level.  As an example, the benzene concentration at 5 feet bgs, 
which would be the future subslab concentration, should be less than 140 µg/m3 
using an indoor air screening level of 0.14 µg/m3 and an attenuation factor of 
0.01 subslab to indoor air.   

2) Excavation to 10 feet within area with elevated VOC concentrations in soil vapor 
was discussed.  The group could not reach agreement on a method for establishing 
SSTLs.  Jerry Wickham requested that excavation extend to greater depths in 
most contaminated areas and lesser depths in less contaminated areas. 

3) Stratus and Moller believe that ESLs are too conservative and want to negotiate 
higher levels for SSTLs.  Stratus will submit a spreadsheet listing the default 
parameters and suggested changes from default parameters. 

4) Stratus expressed concern regarding liability for compaction of soil following 
excavation. 

5) The use of max, mean, or 95% UCL was discussed.  Jerry Wickham indicated 
max should be used since one sampling point would likely represent an office 
where someone would consistently be exposed. 

 
 

Action Items: 
 

1) Stratus will submit a spreadsheet with suggested input parameters for model to 
develop site specific SSTLs.   


















